
Attachment C - The Roads and Maritime Services Comments 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



From: LISSENDEN Andrew [mailto:andrew.lissenden@rms.nsw.gov.au]  
Sent: Monday, 27 February 2017 8:34 AM 
To: Mary Kunang <Mary.Kunang@qprc.nsw.gov.au> 
Cc: Council Mailuser <Council.Mailuser@qprc.nsw.gov.au>; peter@hsarchitects.com.au 
Subject: RMS comments on applicants additional information for DA 100-2012/B, 111 
Campbell St Queanbeyan (RMS Ref: STH12/00084/06) 
 
Hi Mary: 
  
Further to your email below and a brief phone discussion had with Peter Shorten 
(HSArchitects/Applicant) in relation to the above, it is noted that: 
  

1.    The additional information provided by the applicant makes no amendments to Drawing DA06 
and DA07 to address the manoeuvring area concerns previously raised by the RMS in its 
letter dated 8 February 2017 (refer to Attachment 1). The RMS in providing its previous 
advice has undertaken a turning path assessment (refer to Attachment 2) which has 
determined that as per the requirements of the existing development consent the eastern 
driveway/loading area is unable to cater for a 9.9m vehicle without crossing outside the 
provided driveway area or impacting upon the building. It is also important to note that the 
plans submitted with the S96 application do not provide the required clearances to the swept 
path in accordance with Austroads Design Vehicles and Turning Path Template Standards. 
Any turning path plans submitted must include these clearances. RMS is concerned that if a 
vehicle is unable to properly use this area it may adversely impact upon the adjoining 
classified road; and 

2.    No clarification has been provided as to what the area to the east of the amended loading 
dock area on Drawing DA07 is to be used for (refer to Attachment 3). The additional 
information provided references Drawing DA06.  

  
RMS will reconsider the application once the above issues are addressed to its 
satisfaction. If you have any questions please contact Andrew Lissenden on 4221 
2769. 
  
Regards 
  
  
Andrew Lissenden 
Development Assessment Officer 
Land Use Development | Network & Safety Southern  
T 02 4221 2769  | F 02 4221 2777 
www.rms.nsw.gov.au  
Roads and Maritime Services 
Level 4 90 Crown Street Wollongong NSW  
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The applicant’s comments to address the issues raised by the RMS 

 

 
 
 



From: Peter Shorten [mailto:peter@hsarchitects.com.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 7 March 2017 12:52 PM 
To: 'LISSENDEN Andrew' <andrew.lissenden@rms.nsw.gov.au>; Mary Kunang 
<Mary.Kunang@qprc.nsw.gov.au> 
Cc: Council Mailuser <Council.Mailuser@qprc.nsw.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: RMS comments on applicants additional information for DA 100-2012/B, 111 
Campbell St Queanbeyan (RMS Ref: STH12/00084/06) 
 
Andrew, 
Please find attached a cut and paste with your turning path on our amended paved area. 
It would appear there is now sufficient room. 
Is it sufficient for us to send an amended pdf for you to overlay again? 
Or do we need to get our traffic consultant involved? 
  
Regards, 
  
Peter Shorten 
Director 
Nominated Architect Reg. No. NSW 8457 Qld 4802 
  
HSArchitects 
hodges   shorten   architects  pty  ltd 
P:  9 4 1 9  5 1 9 9   M: 0 4 0 7  4 6 1 7 0 0  
E:  peter@hsarchitects.com.au 
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